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News Letter No 21….October 2008
To All Members
As summer fades (what summer I hear you say!!) and begins to make way for autumn this is the time of year that as well as taking the opportunity to update you on the status of Coombe Wood, we advise you of the need for an AGM as well as the end of the financial year and renewing of your annual subscriptions. 

Firstly an updated status of what has been happening since our last news letter in May 2008.   
Village Green Application
As we previously advised you, the 2nd application was delivered to Essex County Council (ECC) on 30 April this year, and we (or rather the applicant) have now received acknowledgement and been notified of the intention of ECC to inform applicable land owners and post relevant notices in the area to advise the neighbourhood of the application. It has been necessary for us to obtain legal opinions and advice on certain matters, and obviously incur the relevant costs, but your committee believes that this not only adds a certain credence to the application, but ensures the matter is dealt with in a more responsible way by the Law and Administration department within ECC. I have asked our Treasurer, our own Alistair Darling, to add a few words on the matter of costs when he addresses the subject of renewing memberships later in this newsletter.

As regards the processing and deliberations of the application by ECC we have no real idea as to how long this will take. We do know that as a result of clarification by the House of Lords on a number of contentious interpretations of the law and the new 2006 Commons Act being implemented in phases, there has been a significant increase in the number of Village Green applications both in our own county and across the country as a whole. The committee intends to follow up with ECC as we feel is necessary, but you may recall that our previous application for village green status over Coombe Wood took almost 4 years from submission to completion.

Fencing and Other Obstacles in Coombe Wood Village Green 
Your Committee has had a number of meetings with Castle Point Borough Council (CPBC) to discuss the continuing violations (fencing and other structures) that occur within the Village Green. The latest situation (meeting with CPBC on 24 September) is that CPBC have written to those who they believe are the offenders but as yet have had no response. CPBC is now looking into what legal powers exist that would allow them to remove the obstacles in the event of non response, similarly to violations of planning applications and so forth. Whilst this is a necessary course of action, your committee all agree that progress on these issues is painstakingly slow, but we will keep plugging away and keep the issues to the fore of the agenda.
The other main issue being progressed with CPBC is the 2nd Article 4 Direction to the remainder of the woods north of the brook, which will provide further protections over the erection of new fencing and the siting of caravans. CPBC advise that the new Direction has now been given clearance by their legal department, and could be in force within the next few months. Keep your fingers crossed!!

Annual General Meeting
Our constitution requires that the Committee conduct an AGM, and as in previous years we have included an attendance slip for you to indicate your attendance or otherwise. Whilst we are awaiting the outcome of the application there is probably not a lot for discussion, but we will call a meeting if you so require, and the venue will be decided when we are aware of the level of interest for such an AGM. 

Now over to our Treasurer.  
Over and above our normal running costs (OSS membership, map copying, etc) which are generally funded out of annual memberships, legal fees of £4019 have so far been incurred with regards to the 2nd Village Green application. This expenditure is currently funded by ‘loans’ from some erstwhile residents, and the intention is to repay such loans as and when funds permit. Future legal costs will depend very much on the course of action that ECC decides to take with regards to the Village Green application, and decisions will be taken at each step of step of the process, much dependant, of course, upon the continuing generosity of the residents. Compared to other successful applications that I am aware of, namely the Oxfordshire Trap one, which incurred expenditure of up to £45000 funded by local residents donations and the West Mersea Town Council one which incurred costs of £35000 funded by a rates levy, I believe we have done extremely well to have already secured a sizeable village green and completed the submission of an impressive second application for the level of costs that we have so far incurred.

Attached to this newsletter is the customary annual renewal of membership form, with the membership fee remaining at £5 per household. For this year however I would ask you to consider any level of additional donation that you may be able to make towards the incurred and potentially future legal costs. Any amount, no matter how large or small will be gratefully received, and will go towards ensuring the successful conclusion of protecting Coombe Wood for now and future generations. Plus if you can enrol any other members, e.g. friends and neighbours, it would be a great help.  I would thank you in anticipation of your support and generosity.      
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Enrolment/Renewal for_[name and email}_________________________________

[address]_____________________________________________________________

Please enrol /renew my membership of Friends of Coombe wood for 2009.  (£5 per household).

Signed _____________________________________

(Receipts will be given)
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